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WRITTEN QUESTION TO THE MINISTER FOR INFRASTRUCTURE   

BY THE CONNÉTABLE OF ST. BRELADE 

QUESTION SUBMITTED ON TUESDAY 1st JUNE 2021 

ANSWER TO BE TABLED ON TUESDAY 8th JUNE 2021 

 

 

Question 

 

Will the Minister advise members how long the car park at La Carrière quarry on the Five Mile Road is to 

remain closed; and what plans, if any, are in place to make the rockface safe? 

 

 

Answer 

 

Officers from the Infrastructure, Housing and Environment Department immediately closed the carpark at 

La Carrière quarry following reports of falling rocks, which could present a risk to the public. A 

contractor has provided the department with an assessment and plans to make the site safe are being 

developed. 

 

Officers from Highways and Infrastructure are working with their colleagues in Natural Environment to 

resource and schedule the necessary works. It is not possible at this point in the process to say how long 

the project will take. 

 

 


